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stone carvings and glass 
pieces as a labor of love: 
the los angeles-based british artist 
nevine mahmoud sculpts highly tactile, 
sensual, and erotic works out of 
rock in the form of breasts, lilies, 

split peaches, and disem-
bodied members. love

159

INTERVIEW AND PHOTOGRAPHY 
BY AMANDA CHARCHIAN

art AMANDA CHARCHIAN — What’s 
beautiful about your work 
is that it’s just so tac-
tile. What inspired you to 
do those disembodied parts?
NEVINE MAHMOUD — The dis-
embodied body is the most 
accurate representation of 
the history of feminism, in 
my experience — of being 
a woman and what it feels 
like in that body. I iden-
tify strongly with that dis-
membered physical presence: 
parts being interchangeable 
and alien even to themselves. 
The split peaches and lilies 
in stone are so suggestive 
of female genitalia that it 
was a natural progression to 
start making legs, torsos, 
breasts — cover all ground. 
And this is still evolving.

AMANDA CHARCHIAN — How would 
you describe your personal 
experience of love? 

NEVINE MAHMOUD — Like nature 
or what we call the natu-
ral environment, love has 
similar qualities to art: 
unpredictable, beautiful, 
formal, but also mysteri-
ous, and circular by design, 
not linear. I’m very much 
in that headspace. I’ve re-
cently fallen in love — what 
feels like the real deal. 
So, I’m quite obsessed with 
love at the moment, which 
has been both powerful and 
distracting for making work. 
[Laughs]

AMANDA CHARCHIAN — How does 
being in love affect your 
work or your practice?
NEVINE MAHMOUD — My work’s 
been my number-one love 
priority for the past six 
years! My number-one girl, 
guy. Of course, I have a 
loving community of friends 
and family, but a new part-
ner is a big shift. Also, 
with Covid-19 and the Black 
Lives Matter uprising, these 
things have felt more im-
portant to spend energy on 
than being in the studio.  
I worried for a while if I’d 
have to choose between life 
and love, and making art. 
Of course, this is not the 
case. In terms of my sexual-
ity and eroticism, being in 
love only helps…

AMANDA CHARCHIAN — I’m Mid-
dle Eastern, and when I make 
pictures of women in a spe-
cific way, I feel it has so 
much to do with my upbring-
ing and how, if I were in 
Iran now, I wouldn’t be able 
to make this type of work. 
I have this obsession with 
natural female beauty and 
bodies, and am constant-
ly representing it. Do you 
think, being a bit Middle 
Eastern, that your similar 
interest comes from that at 
all?
NEVINE MAHMOUD — I wonder, 
because my father is Leba-
nese, but we actually didn’t 
go to Beirut very much as 
children. A lot of my family 
emigrated to France after the 
civil war in Lebanon, and my 
mother’s side is in Austria. 
I went to an international 
school and grew up aware 
of my difference, but in no 
way discriminated against.  
If anything, the duress was 
experienced as a woman, 
even in the context of an 
all-girls’ school. My teen-
age years made me extremely 
self-reflective about the 
power of the female body and 
the anxiety or distress that 
can come with it.

AMANDA CHARCHIAN — Your 
sculptures are about sub-
tracting because you’re re-
moving from a block or piece 
of stone all day, right?
NEVINE MAHMOUD — A surface 
suggests the outside, the 
skin, the shell. But with 
the stone and glass pieces 
I’ve been making, the hol-
lowness also speaks to vol-
ume. The two are inversed, 
but they’re in intimate  
dialogue with each other.  
In the carving process, one 
is removing material to find 
a new form, so space or void 
is just as important as the 
thing itself. 

AMANDA CHARCHIAN — Right, 
because you have to plan in 
advance to carve the shape.
NEVINE MAHMOUD — I do if 
I’m trying to make a spe-
cific shape. But a lot of 
those ideas first came to 
me in response to a specif-
ic stone. The first breast  
I made was because a piece 
of alabaster I was working 
with broke in half acciden-
tally. Once I got over my 
fit of rage, I saw the shape 
and thought, “Oh, that’s 
like a half breast.”

AMANDA CHARCHIAN — Do you 
ever feel attracted, just 
in terms of energy, to some 
of these pieces? I’m curious 
how you relate on a more in-
tuitive or psychic level to 
the material.
NEVINE MAHMOUD — At the be-
ginning, when I was new to 
working with stone, all were 
magical, and I didn’t real-
ly know one from the other. 
I responded intuitively to 
what I was attracted to, and 
that often came with color. 
I realized that I was more 
interested in working with 
translucent and strongly 
colored stones, as opposed 
to marble or limestone that 
have more subdued colors.  
I wanted to learn how to 
work with the ones that were 
bright red or bright or-
ange, and this came with its 
own set of rules. I learned 
this way, case by case, rock 
by rock. I could only re-
ally deal with something 
around six inches for about 
two years. Then, shape and 
size evolves — you move on 
to bigger blocks, and next 
thing you know, you’ve got 
rooms and cars full of giant 
boulders.

AMANDA CHARCHIAN — It’s al-
chemical because you’re 
turning one thing into an-
other, and infusing it with 
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